
 

63+ YearS missionary to the Japanese 

 
 
 
 
 

Dear Fellow Missionaries, Pastors & Friends: 
 
Greetings in Jesus’ Name from our Japanese 
members. During the past 2 Sundays 4 new 
people attended our services. Please pray for 
Hiroshi’s wife Katie since she will be having a 
baby born this month. Also, please pray for 
Bro. Nakato who has moved permanently to 
Japan. He is in very poor health. We sure 
miss him here. So we keep busy doing the 
Lord’s work. 
 
On Sunday, April 7th I had the privilege of preaching in English for the Grandview 
Baptist Church. I don’t get the opportunity very often to do that. I made a Power-
point presentation to go along with my sermon, which I called “The Final Payday  
for Planet Earth”. My message was about what will take place from now until the 
New Heaven and the New Earth according to the Bible, especially the Book of the  
Revelation. If you want to hear that message, the best way is to go to the church 
website, grandviewmbc.com and click on the Video tab. Let me know if you see it. 
 
One more item of prayer. I had to go to the Emergency Room again this past 
week. This time, I had severe heart pains. The doctor says that my heart was not 
damaged, for which we are praising the Lord. I guess this is just a sign of getting 
old, but I prefer to call it “getting up in 
age.”  
 
The first church I started in Japan 
celebrated their 60th anniversary. 
This is the group who were there. I 
wish I could have been there but 
there was no way for me to go. 
 
Thank you for your love, prayers and 
support.  
 


